

Minutes of June 9th 2016, KVRC Committee meeting at 80, Ryleyfield Rd., Milnthorpe.

Item	Detail	Action
1 Present/apols	Present: Albert Holding (chair), Andrew Tanner, Steve Gove, Keith McMath, Richard Belk, Duncan Orme & Tim Bennett. Apols - Amanda Howard.	Information
2 Minutes of Feb 11th meeting & matters arising	1) Letter had been published in Gazette correcting claim that Kendal CC was town's only club. 2) Chris Barron suggested Ben Lawson would make ideal club welfare officer. 3) Andrew said Toolbox Company hired out hardshell bike boxes should anyone need one.	Information & AGREEMENT that Richard approach Ben Lawson about taking on the role of club welfare officer.
3 Money/ membership	Tim said that the club had not spent much since last meeting. His SpoCo 15 made a surplus of around £40 and he had nominated CancerCare as recipient of his Midsummer 10. Richard reported club membership was now topped 75.	Information
4 Correspondence	Richard gave details of Team Chronomaster's (watch retailer backed racing squad) offer to provide free winners jerseys for club road races.	AGREED that we look into that for next year's Tankard and possibly this year's Bob Swailes Road Race.
5 Website	Andrew reported that his new look website was taking shape and he was keen that it be our "shop window" for anyone interested in the Kent Valley RC. The site was still hosted by A2A.	Information
6 Club Standards	Richard said if everyone was happy with the club time trials standards he had circulated he would like us to adopt them and put them on our web and FB sites so everyone had something to aim for this season and beyond.	AGREED to publicise standards and post them online.
7 Shap & back course changes	Richard expressed concern about new pedestrian islands at Kendal end and turning in road on fast approach to Shap.	AGREED to start from lay-by further up A6 (Duncan's idea) and turn in lay-by opposite Greyhound pub.
8 July 6 th 10 clash with Tunstall Trophy 21 on coast road	Brief discussion over Milnthorpe 10 clash with Coast Road 21 (Tunstall Trophy) on July 6th. Feeling was that we call 10 off to boost trophy series challenge.	AGREED to call off the Milnthorpe 10 and publicise (emails?) need for numbers at Ulverston.
9 AOB	Tim said CTT forms had been completed following Garstang rider's accident in SpoCo 15. There was a cycle event warning sign facing driver emerging onto A6070 from Tanpits Lane – nothing more club could have done.	Information
10 Next meeting	Suggested July 28 th .	AGREED: July 28th same venue.